
Investing in students
The Prairie Spirit Board of Education is committed to providing high-quality education and supports
for Prairie Spirit students. This commitment is at the heart of the school division’s 2025/26 budget.

The budget for 2025/26 was carefully designed to invest in student and adult learning. Key
stakeholders were consulted during the budget development process to provide their perspectives
and voice. The budget aligns with the Board’s strategic plan and reflects the Board’s strong
commitment to achieving key priorities and outcomes. Instruction accounts for 71.2% of all Division
expenses, with student transportation at 6.8%, and Division facilities at 13.3%.

The Board approved the budget on June 16, the Board’s last meeting of the 2024/25 school year.

Prairie Spirit’s funding
Prairie Spirit is projecting a decrease in student enrolment for the third consecutive year. The
Division’s funding from the provincial government is based on projected enrolment. As a result of
decreasing enrolment and increasing operational costs, budget reductions of $3 million were made
across the school division as part of the development of the budget. These reductions included staff
positions in facilities, transportation and centralized supports. 

The 2025/26 budget was balanced with the use of designated reserve funds strategically set aside by
the Board to fund specific projects: renovating Practical and Applied Arts labs in schools and
purchasing new school buses. 

This is the first time in many years that the budget has been balanced without dipping into the
Division’s limited general savings.

Teacher staffing and classroom supports
The overall ratio of classroom teachers to students will remain unchanged in Prairie Spirit schools,
as part of the Board’s commitment to creating nurturing learning environments. Maintaining this
level of teacher staffing in our schools is possible after making key reductions throughout the
school division. Some schools will see teaching staff reductions due to declining enrolment while
others will have an increase in teaching staff due to increased enrolment. 

As a provision in the new provincial teacher agreement, Complexity Support Teachers will be added
to all schools with more than 75 students. This new role will provide support for classroom teachers
in addressing issues related to class complexity. We are excited to add this focused support in our
schools.

Prairie Spirit has been funded for a Specialized Support Classroom, designed to meet the complex
needs of diverse learners. This is a first for Prairie Spirit and we are looking forward to providing
additional targeted supports for students.
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The Board welcomes feedback from students, families, stakeholders and the public. 

Trustee contact information/Division email: contact@spiritsd.ca

Board
Focus

Indigenous Perspectives, Partnerships and Outcomes
The Board of Education guides and supports the school division in a thoughtful and strategic
way. Trustees stay well-informed through regular reports and updates about what’s happening
in our schools. They play an important role in making decisions that support student success
and help all learners thrive.

The Board received an update on the Division’s work in the area of Indigenous Perspectives,
Partnerships and Outcomes at the Board meeting in May. One of main goals of the Prairie Spirit
Board of Education’s strategic plan is the goal of “Successful Learners,” with a focus on
actualizing the goals of Inspiring Success: First Nations and Métis Prek-12 framework.

The Prairie Spirit māmōwintowin Pow Wow on June 3 in Warman was a chance to showcase the
work that Prairie Spirit is doing in supporting Reconciliation!

“coming together”

Over 1,100 Prairie Spirit students were in attendance for this first Prairie Spirit pow wow!

Prairie Spirit’s Board of Education Trustees and the Director of Education were part of the Grand Entry at the
māmōwintowin pow wow. 

Kate Kading, Board Chair, brought greetings on behalf of the school division. The pow wow was held at the
Warman Homes Centre Communiplex in Warman on June 3.
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